HBF Response to Development Control Policies – Renewable Energy

In terms of policy 1G, the Federation believes that energy efficiency/ conservation in new homes will be best achieved through the Building Regulations. Experience has shown that the established system of building control in England and Wales provides a reliable framework for the control of health, safety and energy efficiency/ conservation matters within buildings.  With very few exceptions, national rules are applied consistently.  The Federation cannot see that there are likely to be any legitimate considerations relating to energy efficiency/ conservation, which would benefit from exposure to the planning system, or by the imposition of alternative requirement to those contained within the Building Regulations.

The Federation, on behalf of the industry, works closely with Government, BRAC, BRE and others, regarding Building Regulation changes, in order to agree changes that can be achieved without unduly constraining design or introducing unacceptable technical risks.

Changes to standards/ requirements in construction need to be made with detailed consideration so that the cost of achieving the requirement does not outweigh the benefit obtained by the change.  For this reason we would ask that the requirement for dwellings be to achieve a high level of energy efficiency, without stipulating a specific criteria to be met.

The HBF wholly agree that homes must be built to high environmental standards to manage their energy usage and water consumption. However, the methods for doing so must be robust, consumer friendly and cost efficient. Under the latest revision of building regulations, new homes will be 40% more energy efficient than those built five years ago, and they are as much as six times more energy efficient than their Victorian and Edwardian counterparts. The industry is also promoting steps to improve water efficiency.

